

2024 届"耀正优+" 12 月高三名校阶段检测联考

考生注意:

- 1. 本试卷满分 150 分,考试时间 120 分钟。
- 2. 答题前,考生务必用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔将密封线内项目填写清楚。
- 3. 考生作答时,请将答案答在答题卡上。选择题每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对 应题目的答案标号涂黑;非选择题请用直径0.5毫米黑色墨水签字笔在答题卡上各题的答 题区域内作答,超出答题区域书写的答案无效,在试题卷、草稿纸上作答无效。
- 4. 本卷命题范围:高考范围。更多免费资源关注公众号拾穗者的杂货铺

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选 项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下 一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. Who probably knows Mr. Johnson's address?

A. Vera.

2. Where will the woman probably go next?

B. To the grocery store. C. To the professor's office.

3. Why does the woman apologize to the man?

A. She forgot to bring the book.

B. She brought the wrong book.

C. She can't find the book.

4. What prevented the woman from sleeping well?

A. The coffee.

B. The noise.

C. The exam stress.

5. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. A restaurant.

A. To the library.

B. Some dishes.

C. A robot.

C. Jim.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项 中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每 小题 5 秒钟; 听完后, 各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。 听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What's the relationship between the speakers?

A. Husband and wife.

B. Neighbors.

C. Strangers.

7. What does the man think of his action?

A. Legal.

B. Dangerous.

C. Unnecessary.

听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

8. Who is the man probably talking to?

A. The hotel receptionist. B. The waitress. C. The laundry staff.

9. What's the man going to do?

A. Pick up his friends.

B. Clean his room.

C. Go fishing.

10. When will the clothes be collected?

A. On Thursday.

B. On Saturday.

C. On Friday.

【高三名校阶段检测联考・英语 第1页(共8页)】

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方微信公众号: zizzsw



听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。

11. What's the woman's original plan for tonight?

A. Attending a birthday party.

B. Studying for an exam.

C. Having a good rest.

12. When will the woman probably arrive home?

A. At around 11:00 p. m. B. At around 10:30 p. m. C. At around 11:30 p. m.

13. How does the man sound?

A. Anxious. B. Enthusiastic. C. Disappointed.

听第9段材料,回答第14至17题。

14. Where does the conversation probably take place?

A. In a bookstore, B. At the man's house, C. In a classroom.

15. What does the woman say about John Grisham?

A. His books aren't very entertaining.
 B. His writing style is always the same.

C. He knows a lot about the legal system.

16. What is the man's major?

A. Education. B. Psychology. C. Law.

17. What will the woman probably do next?

A. Buy a book. B. Attend a class. C. Meet her mother.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 18 至 20 题。 18. What did the whale die from?

A. Water pollution, B. Injuries. C. Disease.

19. What's one way to solve the problem according to the speaker?

A. To lower the speed of ships.

B. To close the routes of ships.

C. To reduce the number of ships.

20. What's the speaker's attitude towards Andre's work?

A. Disapproving. B. Doubtful. C. Positive.

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C和 D四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

A

Here's all the information you need to know about getting a membership to Sam's Club. Explore all the membership offers below!

Sam's Club Annual Membership

Sam's Club has two annual membership options, Club Membership and Plus Membership:

* Club Membership: This is the standard membership level and costs \$50 per year.

* Plus Membership: This is the top membership level and costs \$110 per year. Though the Plus Membership is more expensive, it gets you an additional 2% back on your purchases (up to \$500 a year)

Sam's Club 3-Month Free Trial Membership

A Sam's Club 3-month Free Trial Membership allows you to experience everything that a Club Membership gets for 90 days.

This free trial offer is limited to new members only and you can only get one of these trial memberships per household(一家人).

The trial membership is set up to auto-renew(自动续订) and you will become a club member at the end of the three-month period automatically, so be sure to cancel before 90 days is up. You can cancel at any time during the free trial by calling 1-888-746-7726.

Sam's Club 1-Day Shopping Pass

Sam's Club offers a 1-Day Shopping Pass, which allows non-member guests to shop at Sam's Club for 24 hours without a membership. Though it came with a few restrictions:

* Shopping using a 1-Day Shopping Pass will be charged a 10% fee on all purchases.

【高三名校阶段检测联考・英语 第2页(共8页)】



* A Guest Membership is active for 24 hours starting at the time of purchases.

* Scan & Go can only be used by members and is not available for guests.

21. How much should a Plus Membership user pay for something bought by a Club Membership user priced at \$30?

A. \$ 28. 8.

B. \$ 29.4.

C. \$30.

D. \$30.6.

22. What do we know about the 3-Month Free Trial Membership?

A. It offers less benefit than a Club Membership.

B. One can cancel it anytime before the end of 90 days.

C. One can get two of these trial memberships per household.

D. It is necessary for you to phone if you want to become a club member.

23. Why is the 1-Day Shopping Pass provided?

A. It is for non-member guests to purchase things.

B. Shopping with the pass will get a 10% discount.

C. Scan & Go can be available to those with the pass.

D. Those with the pass can enjoy the top-level service.

B

As an engineer, I have designed electronic control systems for more than 30 years, and I expected to do so until I retired. My wife, Krisztina Valter, is a scientist. One day, she went to a scientific activity with me. Most knowledge of biology went over my head, but one speaker attracted my attention. Jochen Zeil, a professor who studies animal behavior, presented a model of how insects could work out a way to go to a target despite having small brains.

At lunch time, my wife introduced us. Zeil and I had a very enjoyable discussion about his idea and biology. Before we parted, I joked that if he wanted another PhD student, he could count me in. About a month later he emailed me, "Haven't heard from you. Have you enrolled(注册) yet?" And that's how, at the age of 53, I became a part-time doctorial student

in biology.

My background in biology had been out of date for many years, so I needed to learn the basics fast. It was not easy, but I got a lot of help from other laboratory members and my wife. The more I learnt, the more I realized how little I knew. Every paper caused the need to read more. It was tiring, and at times disappointing, but brought a lot of fun. You read, think, and suddenly things fall into place.

But there is something I have to get used to. If you repeat an engineering experiement, you expect to get the same result. This is not so in behavior biology. Your experiment subjects actually have a mind of their own—You can put an ant on a trackball, but you can't

make it walk on the ball.

Now at the age of 61, this period is nearly at an end. New knowledge enriches you, regardless of how old you are. My advice is that if you have the opportunity to enter a new field, take it.

24. What did the author think of most of the knowledge about biology presented at the activity?

A. He couldn't think too highly of it.

B. He couldn't make sense of it.

C. He considered it quite easy.

D. He felt it was so practical.

- 25. How did the author become a doctorial student in biology according to paragraph 2?
 - A. He expected to realize his dream in his heart for long.
 - B. He said something amusing and Zeil took it seriously.
 - C. He was always urged by his wife to learn biology.
 - D. He tried hard to persuade Zeil to take him in.

26. What is the theme of third paragraph?

- A. The author's good relationship with other laboratory members.
- B. The author's difficulty in learning and his discouragement.
- C. The author's learning experiences and his reflection.
- D. The author's purpose of learning the subject.

【高三名校阶段检测联考・英语 第3页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 27. What can we infer from the author's words in the last two paragraphs?
 - A. Experimenting with insects may get a different result.
 - B. Old people ought to work hard to get a college degree.
 - C. The author prefers behavior biology to engineering now.
 - D. Doing engineering experiments is easier than doing biology ones.

C

A newly developed algorithm(算法) can spot depression in *Twitter* users with 88.39% accuracy. Developed by researchers at Brunel University London and the University of Leicester, the algorithm determines someone's mental state by analyzing the 38 data points from their public *Twitter* information, including their posts, their posting times, and the other users in their social circle.

"We tested the algorithm on two large databases and compared our results with those obtained by other depression detection techniques," said Prof. Abdul Sadka, Director of Brunel's Institute of Digital Futures. "In all cases, we've managed to make it perform better than existing techniques in terms of their classification accuracy."

The algorithm was trained by using two databases that contain the *Twitter* history of thousands of users, as well as additional information about those users' mental health. Eighty percent of the information in each database was used to teach the robot, with the other 20% then used to test its accuracy. The robot works by first excluding(排除) all users with fewer than five posts and running the remaining information through natural language software to correct for misspellings and short-form words. It then considers the 38 different data points—such as a user's use of positive and negative words, the number of friends and followers they have, and their use of emojis—and makes a decision on that user's mental and emotional state,

The team says that such a system could potentially mark a user's depression before they post something into the public websites on the Internet, paving the way for platforms such as Twitter and Facebook to proactively (积极行动地) warn users about their mental health issues. What's more, the robot can also be used after a post has been made on the public platforms, potentially allowing employers and other businesses to assess a user's mental state based on their social media posts. It could be used for a number of reasons, the researchers say, including the use in emotional analysis, criminal investigation or employment screening. 28. How does the robot determine a Twitter user's mental state?

- A. By accessing the user's previous health status,
- B. By inquiring about the user's friends and followers.
- C. By discovering the misspellings and short-form words in the user's posts.
- D. By taking into consideration the different aspects from the user's public information.
- 29. Why does the author mention Prof Abdul Sadka's words in paragraph 2?
 - A. To show that the newly developed algorithm is better at depression detection.
 - B. To emphasize the differences between depression detection techniques.
 - C. To reveal the seriousness of depression among Twitter users.
 - D. To introduce some ways to detect depression.
- 30. What is the third paragraph mainly about?
 - A. What factors determine depression.
 - B. The common symptoms of depression.
 - C. Why researchers wanted to access people's mental state.
 - D. The training and working process of the algorithm system.
- 31. What is one of the practical uses of knowing the users' mental and emotional state?
 - A. It can help improve the techniques of depression detection.
 - B. It enables the platforms to provide medical service for their users.
 - C. It can help companies select more suitable staff from some candidates.
 - D. It makes it possible for websites to better protect their users' privacy.

D

With the recent ban on iPhone 12 sales in France due to radiation concerns, a potential snowball effect might appear, as other European Union member states could follow suit(效仿). In a statement to the press earlier this month, France's Digital Minister Jean-Noel Barrot

【高三名校阶段检测联考・英语 第4页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



said radiation from the iPhone model was above what is legally permitted according to national technology watchdogs.

The Specific Absorption Rate (SAR) for the iPhone 12, when worn close to the body, for example in trouser pockets, was found to be above the legal limit of 4 watts per kilogram. Apple now plans updates, in response to the radiation from iPhone 12, which is 5.74 watts per kilo, to be rolled out to all iPhone 12 owners across France.

The French government warned that failure from Apple would need it to recall all the iPhone 12s already owned by consumers within the country. Currently the World Health Organisation states that there is no scientific evidence to support the idea that mobile phone radiation could be harmful to humans.

Some organisations recommend caution for their use and support further definitive long-term research, which is why government safety guidelines are tentatively(实验性地) in place. It is true that phones emit radiation. However, it is generally assumed to be safe and is the same type used to transmit radio station frequencies.

This is a different type compared to other forms of radiation such as x-rays, which we know to be harmful. So far, no good explanations have been found to demonstrate that radiation from mobile phones can affect people's health. It is also unlikely that they will increase cancer risk as the energy emitted is generally thought of by scientists as being too weak to damage DNA.

The issue has resulted in the French government expressing their attitude, and Apple is not the only manufacturer under scrutiny. Other brands such as Samsung and Motorola all have models which exceed the national limit. In fact, over 50 phone models across the major tech company sphere are included in the list by French technology watchdogs, with flagship products such as the Samsung Galaxy Note 10 and Motorola Edge all under scrutiny.

While it is unlikely that mobile phone radiation is likely to damage health, France's dramatic assertion (衛言) over a tech giant like Apple has caused others to follow suit. Mathieu Michel, Belgium's secretary of state for digitization, has also vowed to investigate the issue for the country, while Germany and Italy are also paying close attention to any developments.

32. How much higher is the radiation from an iPhone 12 than that of the legal limit?

A. 1. 32 watts per kilo.

B. 1.46 watts per kilo.

C. 1. 57 watts per kilo.

D. 1. 74 watts per kilo.

C. Examination.

D. Budget.

33. What did the French government require Apple to do?

A. To repair all the iPhone 12s sold in France.

B. To update all the iPhone 12s sold in France.

C. To ask for all the iPhone 12s to be returned.

D. To replace all the iPhone 12s with other types.

34. Which can replace the underlined word "scrutiny" in paragraph 6?

A. Instruction. B. Development.

35. What is the best title for the news report?
A. France promises to accuse Apple for iPhone 12

B. France's iPhone 12 ban leads to Apple's protest

C. France promises to reduce radiation level from iPhone 12

D. France's iPhone 12 ban could lead to EU-wide tech regulation

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Quick facts about OPT

Year after year, international students from around the world come to the US in pursuit of one of the best educational offers in the world.

36 But for others the goal is to work in the US after graduation.

What is OPT?

______37 Every international student in the US entitled (使有权利) to 12 months of practical training (i. e. work) in the US under OPT. Typically, if you are not a citizen of a particular country, then you are not allowed to work in that country without proper

【高三名校阶段检测联考·英语 第5页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



documents. Similarly, as an international student in the US without proper documents, OPT is one that allows you to do so.

It is also important to note that students studying in the STEM fields get a 24-month extension in addition to the normal 12 months for a total of 36 months.

38

However, OPT only gives international students 12 months of employment. In the long run, foreigners would seek an H1-B visa in order to work in the US for the long term. 39 You will first need to find an company that would like to sponsor(赞助) you for your H1-B visa. This means that you have to apply for jobs, and on top of that, you have to make sure that if you accept a job offer, that company will want to pay the additional fee to sponsor you.

Why not go straight for an H1-B after graduation?

As stated previously, a company is required to sponsor you in order for you to be eligible (合格的) for an H1-B visa. This means that if you break the law, then the company sponsoring you will share responsibility in one way or another. Some companies might view sponsoring an international student as a legal responsibility. __40 _ If your goal really is to work in the US in the long run, then the OPT gives you a period of time to prove yourself to the company you'd like to work for.

- A. They wish to give others a hand.
- B. How can you apply for a suitable college?
- C. Thus they may not want to go that extra mile.
- D. OPT simply stands for Optional Practical Training.
- E. What if you want to work in the US for longer than that?
- F. Many students plan to make use of their degrees back home.
- G. Similar to applying for universities, there are requirements to apply for an H1-B visa, 第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分 30 分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

For 35 years, Floyd Martin has delivered the mail to residents in Marietta, Georgia. On the day of his 41, the entire community 42 to honor this 43 mailman.

Martin became a postal worker with the United States Postal Service shortly after he graduated from high school and made many friends over the years. A little girl named Mae 44 the story of how she dressed like Martin for Career Day at school. "I was so honored," the mailman said. "It 45 my heart." Mae is one of the many kids in the 46 that love to see the mailman. That's because Martin often gives kids candies. And it's not just the children who get 47. He also gives snacks to cats and dogs he comes across, too.

48 the packages he delivers and the treats he gives, Martin provides the neighborhood with something more 49: kindness. Some neighbors 50 their mailboxes with flowers, balloons and signs, and the celebration continued when his final day of work ended.

More than 300 neighbors attended the neighborhood party honoring Martin. Several stood up and said kind words to honor him. Then, Martin rose to thank the neighborhood, "Thank you for 51 me. We've gone through good times and bad times together." He said 52 he had lost his parents and many of his friends, he knows he still has friends in the Marietta neighborhood. "You are all here," he said. "You were there when I 53 you, although you didn't know it."

Martin doesn't have any children of his own. 54 he knows that even in retirement, he can return to this neighborhood and see the hundreds of kids and friends who love him. "I love you guys. I say that. I mean it," he said. "And that's what the world needs more of now—love, caring and 55 and taking care of one another."

41. A. retirement

B. presentation

C. election

D. promotion

42. A. broke down

6

B. showed up

C. dropped out

D. cut in

【高三名校阶段检测联考・英语 第6页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



43. A. skilled	B. ambitious	C. strict	D. beloved
44. A. made	B. adapted	C. shared	D. shortened
45. A. touched	B. followed	C. disturbed	D. attacked
46. A. office	B. park	C. supermarket	D. neighborhood
47. A. tasks	B. allowances	C. treats	D. suggestions
48. A. Regardless of	B. Aside from	C. Far from	D. In case of
49. A. invisible	B. abstract	C. complex	D. meaningful
50. A. decorated	B. painted	C. designed	D. covered
51. A. putting up with	B. calling for	C. caring about	D. living up to
52. A. even though	B. unless	C. until	D. supposing that
53. A. suspected	B. described	C. criticized	D. needed
54. A. Otherwise	B. Furthermore	C. However	D. Besides
55. A. hatred	B. sympathy	C. complaint	D. annoyance
	1 82 1 5 // 54 // 15 //		

第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

59 opening exhibition of the new gallery, near the Gate of Supreme Harmony(太和门), features 32 woodblocks. "These exhibits are __60 great value for people to understand the politics, culture and printing techniques of that era," Wang, director of the museum, said. "Putting them in the context of the history of Chinese classic books and the Qing inner court, we can get more information through in-depth studies, which is an __61_ (inspire) to us in terms of developing modern culture."

For example, an exhibited woodblock 62 (carve) with dragon patterns was made in 1644 shortly after Qing troops seized Beijing. It demonstrates a Qing imperial warning demanding that princes and high official strictly stick to their duties and avoid corruption.

Some woodblocks were also made to record aspects of the royal lifestyle, with a group used to print landscape pictures of the Chengde Mountain Resort and Emperor Kangxi's poems describing its quite 63 (fantasy) scenes.

To give visitors an immersive experience, a storeroom, 64 over 15,000 printing blocks are on the shelves, has been set up in the gallery.

Ji Zhangwei, a researcher at the Palace Museum Library, said that woodblock printing reached its peak during the Ming and Qing dynasties. The royal courts of the two dynasties made a great effort to sponsor printing as an important way to demonstrate national (strong) and promote cultural development.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (満分15分)

假定你是李华,你校体育俱乐部计划与英国某校体育俱乐部通过网上交流会议应用程序 (online conference application)共同上一节介绍"Traditional sports events of both countries"的课。请你代表俱乐部发封邮件给对方成员 Bruce,内容包括:

- 1. 发邮件的目的;来源: 高三答案公众号
- 2. 传统体育的重要性;
- 3. 提出一些建议(包括时间和会议方式等)。
- 注意:1. 写作词数应为 80 左右;
 - 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

【高三名校阶段检测联考・英语 第7页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



Dear Bruce,
How are things going with you?
Yours,
Li Hua
第二节 (满分 25 分)
阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。
Linda went for a job interview at a firm that had several start-up businesses under its
wing. She applied to be Executive Secretary of the CEO, but her chance of getting the job was
slim because she came in late for the interview.
"I'm truly sorry I have come late, sir," Linda apologized. "But I had an emergency to
attend to earlier today and that is why I couldn't make it on time. I hope you can give me a
chance," she added. "But the job is to be my secretary and being late for your interview is just not good," George, the CEO, told her. "I'm sorry, but I won't be able to hire you."
Depressed, Linda left.
When Linda got home, her son Jack found that something seemed to be bothering his
mom. Then he asked, "What's wrong, Mom? How did the job interview go?" "I didn't get
the job, son. I didn't make it in time for the interview," she sighed. Jack was almost crying
upon hearing this, but Linda tired to comfort him, "It's all right, son. There are many other
jobs I can apply for. It's no big deal," she said, hugging him,
The following day. Jack copied the address from his mother's notebook and came to
George's office without telling his mom. "Hi, sir, I'm Jack. My mom came for an interview
yesterday, but you rejected her. Could you please give her a second interview, sir?" he said to
the CEO.
"Why should I give her another chance?" George asked. "It was because of my fault that
she didn't make it on time. I accidentally dropped some food juice on my shirt. She had to
wash it because it was the only uniform that I could wear in school. It took a while to remove
the stain(污渍), so she was late," Jack said.
"My mom works hard, sir. My parents once ran a cleaning supply and equipment business. Owing to something unexpected, the company was closed down. My parents had to
start all over again," Jack continued.
George listened thoughtfully and began to feel sorry for Linda. He thought the position
of Marketing Director would better suit Linda since she had relevant experience. Then he told
Jack that he would give his mom a second chance.
注意:1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。
The next day, Linda received a call from George, who informed her that she could have
a second chance,
Calming down, Linda asked George why he had changed his mind and had given her
another chance

【高三名校阶段检测联考・英语 第8页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

微信客服: zizzs2018



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。













官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830